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I would like to thank the committee, who stepped up and brought CS Club 
Tauranga back to what is expected. Well done and thank you team – it was a 
pleasure to be a part of it. 


Teaching over the past year has been very challenging. Covid pandemic 
restrictions kept changing what was allowed, who could meet and where. We 
had to deal with the problem of vaccination passes and other different 
restrictions. Furthermore, we had to cancel several sessions due to isolation or 
illness. 


Despite all above-mentioned problems, we managed to have several very 
successful sessions in our new premises in the School’s Out building. Here I 
would like to thank Linda for organising this. Unfortunately, we will be losing 
this space, due to the building being sold and the company closing down, but I 
feel optimistic, that we will find another place, where we could restart our 
schooling efforts. 


We have offered private lessons and other styles of e-learning and I applaud all 
families who taken up that opportunity. The club also organised some fabulous 
events – St. Nicholas celebration or Easter just to name few and from the 
feedback, these were well received by all attendees. 


The committee is doing an amazing job despite all the restrictions of the recent 
pandemic – well done ladies. 


Thank you all for your support


Klára Luxford Rulíšek 



